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Meeting Minutes
March 15th, 2017
Mosier Senior Center at 500 East Second Ave., Mosier, Oregon
	I
	The meeting was called to order by Mayor Arlene Burns at 6:30 pm.

	
	Council: Mayor Arlene Burns, Council President Emily Reed, Councilors Lacy Gries, Acasia Berry, Marc Berry, Ann Van Osdol, Peny Wallace
Staff:  City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick, City Planner Nick Kraemer
Community: Scott Smith, Beck Ramirez; Jim Appleton, Fire Chief; Lynda and Joe Sacamano, Tiffany Stranz, Witt and Myrna Anderson, Mike Rockwell, Rodger Nichols, Andrea Rogers, Michael McKeag, Scott Hege, ODOT:  Bob Bryant, Della Mosier, Michael Duncan, Pat Cimmiyotti.

	II
	Agenda corrections or additions:  Addition of  1.  May 4th Strategic Plan schedule (Goal setting)

	III
	Business from the Audience:  None

	IV
	Approval of 3.1.17 City Council Meeting Minutes:

Councilor Reed made a motion to approve the minutes of 3.1.17.  Councilor Gries seconded with edits to distinguish A. Berry from M. Berry.  Motion passed unanimously.  

	V
	BUSINESS

	1.
	ODOT Presentation of Mosier Quarry Information
Bob Bryant introduced himself as the Region 4 Manager and introduced the other ODOT staff attendees:  Della Mosier, Pat Cimmiyoti, Michael Duncan.  He briefly went over the history of ODOT’s aggregate use in the Mosier quarry and said that ODOT has secured an option to purchase Howard Houston’s quarry next door.  Houston has donated the mineral rights to ODOT for a tax write-off.  Kraemer explained the nature of the noncoforming use.  Asphalt production would occur during summer months.  Conditions of approval would include addressing noise, dust, hrs of use.  Standards have changed since the 1990’s.  During operations, there could be 200 loads per night (7 pm to 7 am).  Cimmiyoti can present the composition of emissions (regulated by DEQ) in a presentation.  ODOT is interested in using the Houston pit for aggregate for a 2018 project to repave near Rowena.  This would be a demonstration project, requiring a temporary use permit.  Cimmiyoti said that he could schedule site visits to the Dallesport quarry.  Bryant talked briefly about landslide/movement potential in the quarry areas.  Bryant said that an IGA could spell out what value Mosier would receive in exchange for allowing aggregate activities in the quarry.  Council had questions about livability, ability to control the Houston quarry after the Rowena project, seasonal and daily time restrictions, transferring of mineral rights to the City.  Bryant said that ODOT had the ability to extend the Option now on the Houston quarry after June. 

	2.  
	Vote for Council President
Reed said that she was interested in the Council President role because she feels that she can navigate the issues and wants to represent the City, especially during the City’s RFQ process for a City Attorney.
M. Berry said that he gained a lot of experience as the Mosier Mayor for 4 years and faced similar issues back then.  He wishes to be of service in this area.

Mayor Burns asked for a vote first for Emily Reed.  Gries, A. Berry, Van Osdol, Wallace, Reed, Burns voted for Reed as Council President.  Mayor Burns asked for a vote for Marc Berry.  M. Berry voted for himself.  Emily Reed was appointed as Council President.


	
	Independent Counsel Recommendation and CIS information/updates
Reed informed the Council that Mayor Burns had received a notice of claim from attornies representing Dan Kearns.  A. Berry said that the City needs to be defended by an attorney.  Fitzpatrick had prepared a list of attorneys, their bios and rates, as requested at the last City Council meeting.  Reed said that she had found an attorney, Martin Dolan, through the Bar Association.  A. Berry said that it was important to choose an attorney that had the experience necessary and who did not know either Arlene Burns or Dan Kearns.  A. Berry made a motion to select Martin Dolan as independent counsel to advice the City Council with a $2,000.00 cap.  Van Osdol seconded.  Discussion:  M. Berry said that the City needs to be clear that it is not accepting any responsibility for the claim.  Vote:  Gries, A. Berry, Van Osdol, Wallace, Reed voted to approve.  Mayor Burns abstained.  M. Berry voted against.  Motion passed.
Council then discussed the possibility that Martin Dolan would not be available.  A. Berry made a motion that Fitzpatrick would then choose another attorney to advise Council.  Wallace seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	3.
	Main Street Revitalization Grant MOU with Main Street Mosier
Fitzpatrick explained that the Main Street Revitalization grant would require Main Street Mosier to be the applicant.  She had prepared an MOU that Main Street Mosier had already approved and signed so that the City could become a partner in the grant project which would help to fund the Joint Use Facility.

Councilor Reed made a motion to approve the MOU.  Councilor Wallace seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  

	4
	Community Appropriations Fund Schedule
Council decided to extend the deadline for submittals until April 1st and would make the award decision during the April 5th City Council meeting.


	5
	Goal Setting/Strategic Plan
Fitzaptrick said that Mike Gleason, former City manager for Eugene, and Terry Moore of ECONorthwest, have offered to take the City Council through a goal setting session that would be the first meeting of a Strategic Plan.  Council decided that May 4th, the day offered, would be scheduled for this special workshop at 4:30 pm in the Senior Center.

	6
	Approval for Mosier Creek Bridge Project Docs
Fitzpatrick presented project documents for a grant and a loan for the Mosier Creek Bridge Utility replacement project.  Councilor Wallace made a motion to approve the Mayor signing the documents.  Councilor Reed seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	VIII
	Correspondence/Staff/Council reports:
M. Berry said that he was concerned about individual members of Council speaking for the City when the City Council had not given prior approval or support for issue.  Reed said that Council had discussed before how important it is to identify your personal opinions as distinct from policies that the City Council has discussed and adopted.


	IX
	Meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm


Approved this 5th day of April, 2017:                                    Attest:

__________________________________________________________________________________________

Mayor Arlene Burns                                                                Kathy Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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